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do know, or at least firmly believe, for many reasons,
that it was not Jefferey's. He was then, however, I think,
the Editor and must of course be the ostensible father of
the child.—You know that he is no longer so. When he
was unanimously chosen Dean of the Faculty of Advo-
cates by his brethren, he gave up the review. No condi-
tion was made on the subject, which he would have
spurned at, but he felt, that as the Advocates, as a body,
were nearly divided as to Whig and Tory, and had with
unprecedented unanimity chosen him as their head, it
would be deemed a proper delicacy on his part to with-
draw from the direction of a work so decidedly a party
work, as the review had always been. You are aware that
the place of Dean is one of mere honor without a particle
of emolument unless in so far as it may give business,
which was no object to Jeffery, who had already as much
as he could do. He has always expressed himself to me
in strong terms of approbation of your genius and
talent—not certainly without some drawbacks (for what
professional critic can help finding fault1?), but with a
great preponderance of praise—particularly of your
power to keep alive an intense interest, in which respect
he thinks you unrivalled.
Your accounts of European politics are very interest-
ing. I hope you are wrong in almost always putting Eng-
land in the wrong—which I observe you almost con-
stantly do. I am not inclined to claim for English states-
men any supremacy of virtue, but I do think the nation
is decidedly in favor of liberal and honorable conduct,
when there is time to instruct and inform them and that
there is no other nation in the world, unless ours is an
exception, in which politicians must at least make it
believed they mean honestly—or where an agreed dis-

